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Marubeni Offshore Wind Development Corporation is responsible for the operation and management of 
offshore wind farms in Akita and Noshiro ports. We have been conducting various HSE activities at the site, 
and from this fiscal year, we have been publishing and introducing these activities as the HSE Newsletter. 
In this second issue, we introduce our HSE activities in the first half of FY2024.

Joint rescue training with Sendai Air Station, 
2nd Regional Coast Guard Headquarters

Activities in the first half of 2024
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Regular rescue training initiatives
In addition to joint drills with the Coast Guard and fire departments, we also conduct our own rescue drills on a regular basis. New 

employees, concerned parties, and existing employees participate in these drills to maintain their skills. The training assumes that the 
injured person is at the bottom of the wind turbine, where the risk is the highest and rescue is most difficult. The scenario involves 
pulling the rescuer up to the platform and lowering him or her onto the CTV. We will continue to conduct regular drills to maintain skills 
and improve emergency response capabilities. We recognize the importance of continuous training to ensure safety and rapid response.
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At the Port of Noshiro, Our company conducted a joint rescue drill with the Sendai Air 
Station of the 2nd Regional Coast Guard Headquarters of the Japan Coast Guard and Akita 
Offshore Wind Farm. This is the first time the drill has been conducted at the Port of Noshiro 
since the start of operation in December 2022. Assuming an accident involving a worker at 
the bottom of an offshore wind turbine foundation, the drill confirmed procedures for quickly 
transporting an injured person in a confined space. Sendai Air Station Mobile Rescue 
Technician, Akita Offshore Wind Power Co., Ltd. personnel, and our company's staff 
participated in the training, which was aimed at prompt rescue at offshore wind power 
generation facilities and strengthening cooperation among various organizations.
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Cleanup work
Our company actively participates in local 

beautification activities. On July 18, we took part 
in the Akita Port Cleanup Campaign and cleaned 
the area around the Akita Driving Management 
Office. Additionally, on September 26, we 
conducted a cleanup activity based on the Akita 
Region Adopt Program, focusing on collecting 
trash along National Route 56 near the substation. 
Through these activities, we contribute to local 
environmental conservation and beautification, 
and strive to build good relationships with the 
local community.

Tsunami evacuation drill
Our company, remembering the 

significant damage caused by the 1983 
Japan Sea Earthquake, has decided to 
conduct tsunami evacuation drills around 
May 26th, the date of the earthquake's 
occurrence, starting from this fiscal year. 
Assuming an earthquake and tsunami 
warning, we requested cooperation from 
our company's workers, wind turbine 
manufacturers, and survey companies who 
were offshore. For communication between 
the Noshiro office and the headquarters, we 
utilized the chat function prepared for 
emergency contact within the BCP 
(Business Continuity Plan), confirming 
improved efficiency in information sharing. 
Additionally, Residents of the local 
Shimohama Neighborhood Association 
participated in the event more than in the 
previous year, which helped to deepen 
cooperation with the community.Heat stroke prevention

At our site, heat stroke prevention measures inside wind turbines have 
become an important issue during the annual inspection period from 
spring to summer. Especially in the Akita-Noshiro area, which has been 
experiencing intense heat waves in recent years, the interior of wind 
turbines are prone to high temperatures. The Marine Control Room 
constantly monitors the heat stroke index, and in addition, when the 
weather forecast for the day indicates it will be hot, we inform workers at 
the morning meeting and frequently notify offshore workers from the 
Marine Control Room. We also call for regular breaks and hydration, and 
have established criteria for stopping work under high heat stroke risk 
conditions. With these measures in place, we were able to complete work 
this year under high heat stroke risk conditions without any heat-related 
incidents among workers. We started these efforts last summer, and we 
are accumulating know-how for summer operations. We will continue to 
implement heat stroke prevention measures with annual reflection and 
improvement to ensure the safety of our workers.
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